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February 19, 2019 

 

 

Dean and Donna Logan  

2956 Rogue River Hwy.  

Grants Pass, OR 97527  

 

 

RE: Warning letter for failing to conduct microscopic particulate analysis at the 

Riverpark RV Resort public water system 

 

The Oregon Health Authority, Public Health Division, Center for Health Protection, 

Drinking Water Services (DWS) has determined, according to OAR 333-061-0032(7), 

that the well, identified as Well #1, supplying the Riverpark RV Resort water system 

(hereinafter “Water System”) must be evaluated for the influence of surface water 

because of its proximity to the Rogue River and initial microscopic particulate analysis 

(MPA) screening results at a risk score of 10.  

 

The initial results require one additional MPA sample to be collected according to the 

criteria provided below: 

 

The additional MPA sample must collected during or shortly after a period of significant 

rainfall or snow melt resulting in high flow and water level in the Rogue River. Data 

obtained from the Rogue River indicates it is at high flow when the discharge is greater 

than 10,000 cubic feet per second (cfs) This MPA sample must be collected no later than 

April 30, 2019 unless the specified conditions in the Rogue River do not occur before this 

date. 

 

To further assist you with sampling at the proper time based upon flow levels in the river; 

you may opt to utilize an automated service known as WaterAlert from U.S. Geological 

Survey. The service can send an e-mail or text (SMS) message to the user when they sign 

up for the service. Parameters such as discharge and gauge height levels of the Rogue 

River at Grants Pass Oregon can be selected. The service can be accessed here: 

http://water.usgs.gov/wateralert/subscribe2/?site_no=14361500&parm=00060    

http://water.usgs.gov/wateralert/subscribe2/?site_no=14361500&parm=00060
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Please contact Shawn Stevenson at 541-726-2587, extension 32 if you have any questions 

about this letter and for a list of laboratories that can assist with the sampling. If you do 

not complete the required sampling before April 30, 2019, the continued non-compliance 

may result in additional enforcement action and may include the assessment of civil 

penalties as prescribed by OAR 333-061-0090.   

 

 

Thank you for your cooperation. 

 

Respectfully, 

 
Brad K. Daniels 

Compliance Specialist 

Oregon Health Authority, Drinking Water Services 

 

cc:   Zach Golik, Oregon Health Authority, Drinking Water Services 

Justin Fimbres, Josephine County Environmental Health Services  

Shawn Stevenson, Oregon Health Authority, Drinking Water Services 

  


